HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
18th April, 2011

Meeting commenced:
1.15 p.m.
"
ended:
1.35 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

Councillor Charlie McIntyre
Paul Walker - Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration 

John Wooderson - Head of Urban Renewal 

Sarah Clayton - Head of Strategy and Enabling

Mike Wright - Head of Housing Choice

Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Officer

82.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Dave Galvin and Paul Longshaw.
83.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the briefing held on 21st March, 2011, were agreed as a correct record.

84.
DECISION TAKEN UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY

A report was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member for Housing, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council's Scheme of Delegation:-

Provision of Supported Lodging Service for Young People Leaving Care

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the award of a two year steady state contract, with the option to extend for a further two years if appropriate, to Barnados for the delivery of the supported lodging service at a total cost of £212,560.

85.
CIPFA PROPOSED CAPITAL FINANCE ARRANGEMENTS UNDER THE NEW HOUSING FINANCE SYSTEM

The Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration and the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services, submitted a joint report detailing a draft response, on behalf of the City Council, to the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA) consultation document on the proposed capital finance arrangements under the new housing finance system. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted and the draft response to the consultation document be endorsed.
86.
HOUSING ADVICE SERVICE

Councillor Peter Connor referred to the proposed changes for the delivery of the housing advice service. Paul Walker replied the agreed changes to the service were now being implemented and the Lead Member would be regularly updated on this.
87.
TRAVELLERS' SITE

Councillor Peter Connor asked if he could be provided with an update in relation to the management of the Duchy Road travellers' site. Paul Walker replied that this would be prepared for the next briefing.
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